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Committee Attendees: Steve Randall Co-Chair, Alec Uzemeck Co-Chair, Char Rothstein, Brad 

Vanderhoof and Myrl Schreibman.  

 

Other Attendees: Bonnie Klea, Christina Walsh, Patrick Aguire and Melissa Bumstead 

 

 Opening Business 

Steve called the meeting to order at 7:45 PM and a quorum was present. 

Steve read the meeting rules for behavior. 

The Minutes for the Dec. 11, 2019 meeting were approved. 

 

Public Comment 

Melissa spoke and encouraged the return to science for the SSFL cleanup and referred to the exceedances 

from stormwater runoff. She presented a video with Rep. Henry Stern speaking in support of the cleanup 

to background and Secretary Blumenfeld supporting the 2010 AOC, DTSC is in disarray and he intends to 

change the management, congress people support the 2010 AOC and that the EIS’ from NASA and DOE 

are unacceptable. Christina spoke about the SSB 990 and the 2010 AOV and said much of the AOC is not 

implementable and there is delay on the cleanup implementation. The cleanup methods should be 

negotiated. Spoke about the gun range, SSFL roads and the removal of the fire station. 

 

New Business 

Alec proposed that the Council write to the Governor to get his help to determine what the status for the 

cleanup is and to identify those issues that are delaying the start of it. After some discussion the 

suggestion was rejected. 

All agreed that we should get a speaker from DTSC for a future meeting. 

  

 Old Business 
Alec said that the WHNC is a member of the Neighborhood Council Sustainability Alliance and he will 

follow up to become a WHNC representative. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 PM. 

 

The video of the full meeting is on YouTube at 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=55umneyOWrI&t=300s 


